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You’ve done well, now do Good! 
 
The means to an end.  Does the means 
matter?  I am Thankful for extraordinary 
men.  Being in the position of leadership 
in the Knights of Columbus is an inter-
esting vantage point from which to judge 
my brother Knights.  I see men devoted 
to Church, Family, Fraternity and Ca-
reers.  There are other devotions, desires 

and motivations that drive men’s actions but when it 
comes to the Knights of Columbus we center on Faith, 
Family and Fraternity in that specific order.  Getting 
priorities wrong creates disorder in all facets of our lives 
and the lives of those who depend upon us.  It becomes 
really quite simple if we just ask the question, “What 
would Jesus do?”  We want others to be Christ like so 
we don’t have to pick up our cross.  Somebody else 
should, but really how hard is it to do the right thing 
ourselves.  Being a Knight gives us the opportunity to 
be part of a greater good that we cannot accomplish 
alone.  Acting out as Christ would is always the right 
thing but rarely the easy thing if our priority is disor-
dered.  Perpetuating the Knights of Columbus or any of 
its incarnations can only be good or right if it is in ser-
vice to Church.  Church is “The Church” the Bride of 
Christ in the full truth understood by the Roman Catho-
lic Church.  Church, Faith and Religion are undifferenti-
ated terms, the same thing in the fullness of truth. 

 
The Knights of Columbus serve the Church.  We are not 
served by the Church or her clergy.  We are in service to 
her and with them.  Knights of Columbus Councils do 
not have parishes.  Parishes have Councils to serve the 
mission of the Church.  The service to the Church re-
quires us to build the Domestic Church; our families 
united in the Church.  We build the Domestic Church by 
being men of God and supporting each other as priest, 
prophet and king as our baptismal avocation [Catechism 
(nos. 897-913)].  The perpetuation of the Knights of 
Columbus is essential in this role and the performance 
of the spiritual and corporal works of mercy to the end 
of service to the Church.  This requires us to be our 
brother’s keeper to draw men deeper into the Church.  If 
we do not know where our brother is we have failed to 
be like Christ and failed our brother.  Our brother will 
not be present for us in our time of need if we are not 
present for him in his time of need.  Our mission is too 
valuable to the Church and for the salvation of our 
brothers to allow any man to squander his membership 
or opportunity to be a member.  Be the Medic on the 
battlefield of the culture war and know your brother and 
his domestic church, your redemption depends on see-
ing Christ in others and being Christ to others.  The 
Knights of Columbus is the means to that end. 
  
Viva Christo Rey! 
State Deputy Tim Guski 

Desk of the State Deputy 
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https://www.knightstrong.org/ 

fraternalmission@kofc.org 

(203) 752-4270 

Programs #1 – Membership #2 – Training/Ceremonials #3 

kofc.org/DomesticChurch 

kofc.org/Surge 

Questions? 
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Making a Difference!! 
 
Sir Knight Don Blair shared a poem with me in 2009.  It stuck. 
 

I Wonder 
 

What would happen if each drop 
        Of rain refused to fall, 

Or every sunbeam ceased to shine 
      Because it was too small? 

 
 What would happen if each day 
     We chose to leave undone 

 An act of kindness just because 
        It was a little one? 

 
                  - Esther F. Thomas 

 
My Brother Knights, 
 
How incredibly blessed we are to be part of a brotherhood that truly makes a difference for so many who are in such dire 
need.  Hope.  The archbishop of Aleppo, Syria, says that for his people, we Knights of Columbus are Hope.  That is a big 
deal.  Ours truly is a legacy worth sharing, and sharing often! 
 
Thank you for allowing me to serve as your state membership director.  Recently I was honored to be in the company of 
about 50, faith-filled Hispanic men for a small part of their evening; to invite them to join our Catholic Brotherhood; and 
to share some of the beautiful, inspirational materials our order has to offer. 
 
And I got to meet a couple of priests.  They live about 4 hours apart and are not in the same diocese.  One is on loan from 
another country!  I am sure they do not know each other.  But they have something in common.  Both have a tender heart 
for the families of their parishes, and both understand the blessing a Knights of Columbus council brings to those 
families.  This is partly because they both have been on the receiving end of your kindness.  I know this because they 
told me so.  On their behalf, I thank you, my brothers. 
 
And I also challenge you!  In so many ways, both big and small, our order makes a positive difference.  We are able to 
do that because there are enough of us, and because we stand united for our Church in an increasingly divided world.  I 
invite you to watch the video “So the World May Know New Hope”.  You will find it here: hƩp://www.kofc.org/en/
videos/download/membership_videos.html.  Pay attention to the line about Joplin, Missouri.  “Don’t worry, the Knights 
will be there.”  We were hope for the people of Joplin after a devastating tornado tore through their community. 
 
My challenge is this.  Leave it better than you found it.  Leave it stronger than you found it.  Keep our legacy of hope not 
only alive, but thriving.  Share our story.  Invite men and their families to be part of our beautiful story.  And always and 
everywhere, invite our priests.  Serve them.  When we do this, our numbers will mean so much more than numbers! 
 
And invite your brothers to view some of the videos of our great video library!  Other favorites of mine are “Legacy” and 
“Be the Difference.” 
 
And what about those numbers?  By the time you read this, the following numbers will be out of date!  Let’s make them 
HUGELY out of date! 
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52 = Districts of our 61 that are active 
0 = Dioceses with all districts active 
3 = Councils at 100% of their membership quota 
0 = Districts with all councils active 
1 = New council this fraternal year 
1 = Council at 100% of their insurance quota 
98 = Councils that are active in membership 
78 = Councils that are active in insurance 
216 = New members this fraternal year 
15.4 = Percent of our recruitment quota of 1400 attained to date 
 

How far will these be out of date when you read this?  Watch Flocknote to see! 
 
Not receiving Flocknote?  Take care of that here!  hƩp://kofcknights.org/StateCouncilSite/arƟcle.asp?ID=88 
 
Make sure to add your name to the “Membership” list!  And remember: 

"No act of kindness, no matter how small, is ever wasted." – Aesop 
 
 

Scan and send form 100s to: membershiprecords@kofc.org 
 

Don't forget to copy: forms@wikofc.com 
 

GO!! WISCONSIN!! GO!! 
 
IPSD Ronald Faust 
State Membership Director 

(Continued from page 3)   Membership - Making a Difference!! 

 Recruiting is everyoneRecruiting is everyone’’s responsibilitys responsibility 
  - Create a Create a ““culture of recruitingculture of recruiting” ” in each councilin each council 
 Every event is a recruiting opportunityEvery event is a recruiting opportunity  

    ‐‐  Leverage the strengths of every team memberLeverage the strengths of every team member  
                                            in working eventsin working events 
 Maximize visibility at MassesMaximize visibility at Masses 
  ‐‐  Wear name badges, logo shirts, Mass greeters,Wear name badges, logo shirts, Mass greeters,  
                                              bulletin announcements, pulpit announcementsbulletin announcements, pulpit announcements 



Wisconsin Knights of  Columbus  Notes  5 November 2017 

 

Brother Knights, 
 
Hope that your October 
Church Drives and 
Information Sessions, 
Admission  Degrees,  
Charitable Outreach  
Programs(s)  and Family 
 Rosary Program/Corporate 
Communion have gone 

well.  We're over one-third of the way into our 2017-18 
Fraternal Year so your numbers for adding new members 
and new insurance members should reflect that pace as 
you work to meet or exceed your quotas and earn the 
Star/Double Star Council Awards as well as the 
"Wisconsin State Outstanding Council Award."  As we 
head into the holiday season, continue to work with your 
FAs, GAs and Diocesan State Officers as well as 
neighboring Councils to enhance your programs in those 
areas! 
 
In November-December, you should be wrapping up 
your Life Savers for Life and Culture of Life Essay 
Contests with results and reports to be  turned 
in.  Sentiments for Seminarians Drive during November 
collects gift cards and other items by November 30 to 
your DD so they can be brought to the DD Meeting in 
Green Lake December 1-3.  Plans for your Council 
Charitable Outreach Day (November 24 - Black Friday) 
should be well underway - a great time to do Coats for 
Kids or Food for Families to counteract the 
commercialism and materialism of that day and 
weekend! 
 
That, of course, leads into "Keep Christ in Christmas."  I 
trust that you have your orders in for yard signs and 
magnets, have downloaded your instruction kits for the 
State "True Meaning of Christmas" Poster Contest 
(grades 1-4) and/or downloaded the information from the 
Supreme website, ordered necessary kits from Supreme 
knightsgear.org or Dept. of Fraternal Mission for the 
Supreme "Keep Christ in Christmas" Poster Contest 
(kindergarten, ages 10-14).  These should be run in late 
November, early December with Council winners for the 
State Contest to your Diocesan Program Coordinator by 
December 31 (Note:  Superior Diocese Councils, with no 
Diocesan Coordinator, will have to send their posters 
directly to me!)  All "Keep Christ" Posters (Supreme 
Contest) need to be sent to me by January 15. 

Councils are also encouraged in November to order 
necessary materials from Supreme for the "Building the 
Domestic Church Initiative" Advent Programs:  Journey 
to the Inn (Posada) [#9898] and the "Consecration to the 
Holy Family" for Holy Family Sunday (December 30-
31) [#30003].  These are great programs, easy to do, with 
a huge potential impact for your Council and parish. 
 
We also strongly encourage all Councils, knights, 
parishes to engage in the annual "Spread the Light of 
Christ" program.  Just have everyone you can turn on 
their Christmas tree, outside display, Nativity scene or 
light their Advent wreath at 8 PM on Tuesday, 
December 5, as will Knights across the nation!  In 
addition, spread some special family time together or 
with neighbors, parishioners, Brother Knights by having 
a prayer service or rosary, having a meal together, 
caroling, doing a community service project, etc.  What a 
great way to help usher in the Christmas season! 
 
Remember also to be planning your State Knowledge 
and Supreme Free Throw Contests for December, 
January.  The Supreme Citizenship Essay Contest can 
also be done November-January and the Supreme 
Substance Abuse Poster Contest (December-
March).  Download information and materials for these 
from the State and Supreme websites, Free Throw kits 
from Supreme and the Citizenship Essay, Substance 
Abuse Poster kits can be ordered from knightsgear.org or 
Dept. of Fraternal Mission. 
 
As usual, continue your great work with Special 
Olympics, Charity Raffle, Family of the Month, 
Ultrasound, RSVP, etc.  Remember, though, that our top 
priority continues to be support for and assistance with 
parish programs and the needs and desires of your 
pastor! 
 
Finally, my family and I wish you a most Blessed, 
Happy, Peaceful Thanksgiving!   
 
 
Vivat Jesus!  Vivat Cristo Rey! 
 
Fraternally, 
Bill Frayer 
State Program Director 

Programs 
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We would like to announce that Ludger Borger has been appointed General Agent for Western Wisconsin.  His contact 
information is listed below along with a rough outline of the general agency areas: 
 
Southern WI Agency      Western WI Agency   Eastern WI Agency 
Joe Molosky, 715-330-5178      Ludger Borger, 715-551-0228  Jerry Pickett, 715-330-5178  
Joseph.molosky@kofc.org      Ludger.borger@kofc.org  Jerome.pickett@kofc.org 

Please Welcome newly appointed GA Ludger Borger, as we help him to get off to a Good start 

Southern WI Agency (Crawford, Richland, and Sauk-basically western)  

Western WI Agency (Iron-basically eastern)  Eastern WI Agency  

The Watch  
(adapted) 

For years this Brother Knight has stood the watch.  
While some of us were in our bunks at night, this Brother Knight stood the watch.  
While some of us were in school learning our trade, this Brother  stood the watch.  

Yes… even before some of us were born into this world, this Knight stood the watch.  
In those years when the storm clouds were seen brewing on the horizon of history, this 

Knight stood the watch.  
Many times he would cast an eye ashore and see his family standing there needing his 
guidance and help, needing that hand to hold during those hard times, but he still stood 

the watch.  
He stood the watch for many years. He stood the watch so that we, our families and our 

fellow Knights could sleep soundly in safety each and every night, knowing that a 
Brother Knight stood the watch.  

Today we are here to say “Brother Knight, the watch stands relieved. Relieved by those 
you have trained, guided and lead. Brother, you stand relieved, we have the watch.”  

Fair Winds and Following Seas  

 Retired 9-1-2017 
 General Agent for 6 years 
 Field agent for 2 ½ years Northwest 

Wisconsin 
 Past Grand Knight 4902 River Falls 
 Past GOTO Chairman 
 4th Degree  

Former General Agent Ed Knolmayer 
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Survey of Fraternal Activity.  Last year Wisconsin State Councils contributed over $4 million dollars and nearly 
164 thousand hours in volunteer hours to charitable causes.  Wisconsin was 10th out of 72 jurisdictions in total 
contributions. 
 
That’s what the annual Survey of Fraternal Activity indicated, and that’s what the Order was able to publicize to the 
world. 
 
Let’s keep the tradition going!  
 
The deadline for returning the 2017 survey forms is January 31st, 2018. 
 
Form 1728 can be found on the Supreme Website at kofc.org.  Even better submit forms on-line: 
 
 http://www.kofc.org/un/pdfservice/form1728.action? formType=council&lang=en 
 
 
Vivat Jesus!  Vivat Cristo Rey! 
 
- Jack Wrbanich, State Secretary 

Wisconsin K of C State Charity Raffle.    If all goes well at the ticket packing party this weekend of November 11, 

the raffle tickets, instructions, and annual report will be sent out to all District Deputies.  They should expect their 

council’s packages in the following two (2) weeks and they should deliver them to each council at their next council 

meeting.  Again, my apologies for the delay in the tickets, as we were slowed down by a vendor search process.  The 

Diocesan Raffle Coordinators and I are looking forward to a successful State Raffle this year with your help in selling 

tickets to raise money for your charity funds!  Together, we raised almost a half million dollars last year.  

 -Mark Kohls, WI Charity Committee Director. 

Helping Individuals with Intellectual Disabilities Program and the Wisconsin Charities Inc. Program are programs 

which could be used by your council to assist in your fundraising efforts in the 2017-18 campaign. The Charities Inc. 

Program is the 501c3 arm of the Order which allows businesses to receive a tax deduction for their donation to the ID 

Program or the Respect Life Program. The use of the Wisconsin Charities Inc. Program is a very underutilized arm of 

the Order. What a great program to utilize to expand the fundraising of the ID and Respect Life Programs. Last year 2 

councils in the state used Charities Inc. to increase the amount they raised for ID by $1,625.00.  

Has your council discussed using Wisconsin Charities, Inc. to expand your council’s fundraising to assist others with 

intellectual disabilities? 

Do you understand how Wisconsin Charities, Inc. works? 

The Helping Individuals with Intellectual Disabilities and the Wisconsin Charities, Inc. programs would like to see more 

councils use the programs to their advantage. 

If you have any questions on the programs, please let me know. 

Thank you for all you do for the Order. 

 - Mark Jelinek , Intellectual Disabilities Director 
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Wisconsin State Council’s 

DIOCESAN FAMILIES OF THE MONTH  
& 

SUPREME FAMILIES OF THE MONTH 
 

Sorry, no reports have been received by publication 

The structure of the family is built on strength, faith and love. Strength comes from a bond of togetherness, experience 
and respect for one another. Families build a strong foundation of faith as they pray, attend Mass and spend time 
together. 

The Supreme Council encourages every council to participate in the Order’s “Family of the Month” program. To take 
part a council selects a member and his family as its “Family of the Month” using the guidelines explained in the 
Family of the Month booklet (#1993) provided to each council in its “Surge …with Service” kit. 

Items that your committee should look for (but not be restricted to) in their selections are: 

• Has the family made significant contributions to the Church, community, and/or council? 
• Does the family get along? 
• Does the family share experiences? 
• Does the family communicate openly and honestly? 
• Does the family pray and attend Mass together? 

After having chosen a family, complete and submit the corresponding monthly form from the Family of the Month. A 
copy of this form is also available online at www.kofc.org/forms. These forms are sent to the Supreme Council office. 
On the 15th day of each month 100 Family of the Month reporting forms are randomly selected and the families 
chosen receive a Holy Family plaque. 

Submit forms to the State Deputy at forms@wikofc.com 

Our Marriage Prayer 
 
Worthy Brother Knights! 
 

World Marriage Sunday is February 11th, 2018 and it is approaching fast!   I invite your 
council to celebrate World Marriage Sunday by sharing the Our Marriage Prayer with 
your parishes.   
 
The first thing to do is to order prayer cards that can be handed out before and after 
mass. Head over to Amazon and search for Our Marriage Prayer Knights and order a 
pack. The pack contains 250 cards that look like the image to the right. 

 
Now is also a good time to reach out to the parishes to confirm with them that your 
council can hold the Our Marriage Prayer event on World Marriage Sunday. Doing so 
will help avoid potential conflicts with other events that may occur on that day.  
 
Lastly, if you are not already doing so, now is a great time to start praying the prayer 
with your bride. Pray it every night. If you have kids, pray it in front of them so they 
too can begin to memorize it. 
 
For more details, visit http://www.OurMarriagePrayer.com  
 
Vivat Jesus! 
Joe Uchytil 
Council 7895 - Monsignor Gehl 
JUCHYTIL@outlook.com 
920-757-5138 
The marriages you will treasure more than your own will be those of your children and 
grandchildren 
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DATED INFORMATION PLEASE READ IMMEDIATELY! 
 
Worthy Grand Knight, 
 
In accordance with the by-laws of the Wisconsin Knights of Columbus State Bowling Committee, and virtue of your council having 
entered one or more teams to the past State Knights of Columbus Bowling Tournament, you are permitted to propose the name of a 
member of your council to be considered by the State Deputy, for the ballot for election to the State Bowling Committee for the term 
of July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019. 
 
We request that this letter with your signature affixed be sent to me, as Secretary of the State Bowling Committee on or before 
September 30, 2017.  No application will be accepted after September 30, 2017. 
 
Please have your nominee answer all the following questions and sign below: 
 
Are you (nominee) an active bowler?                        ________________ 
Have you (nominee) ever been a bowling team captain?                      ________________ 
 Number of years___________ 
Have you (nominee) ever been a bowling league secretary?                                                     ________________ 
 Number of years___________ 
Does your council consistently send teams to the State KC 
 Bowling Tournament?      ________________ 
 Number of Teams last year     ________________ 
Are you willing to travel to a minimum of three meetings of the State KC  
Bowling Committee each year and take an active role in the Committee? 
This question must be answered with a YES or NO   ________________ 
 
On the reverse side briefly outline why you would like to serve on the  
State Knights of Columbus Bowling Committee. This will be printed in the 2018 Tournament Booklet that goes out to all tean 
captains. 
 
Fraternally, 
William (Bill) Plante, Secretary/Treasurer, 1820 Hagen Street, Wisconsin Rapids, WI  54495  
 715.421-1698          planteb@live.com 
 
NOMINEE_____________________________________________Please Print_______________ 
 
ADDRESS____________________________________________________________________ 
 
CITY, STATE ZIP__________________________________PHONE_______________________ 
 
NOMINEE SIGNATURE________________________________Email__________________________ 
 
GK SIGNATURE_______________________________________________________________ 
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  WISCONSIN STATE BOWLING COMMITTEE 

                                                  
 
IMPORTANT DATED MATERIAL,  PLEASE APPOINT A BOWLING CHAIRMAN. 
 
The last paragraph of Resolution No. 19 adopted by the delegates at the State 
Convention held in Madison, WI May 21-22, 1984 reads as follows: 
 
 Resolved that the Grand Knight of each Subordinate Council shall on July 
 1 of each year of or as soon as possible thereafter appoint a Bowling Chairman 
 from his Council and forward his name and address to the Secretary of the  
 Wisconsin State Knights of Columbus Bowling Committee, and to whom said 
 Committee and the host tournament committee shall forward all entry blanks,  
 notices and other matters regarding bowling for the information of the Council  
 and its membership. 
 
We therefore request that you expedite this matter at your earliest convenience but 
in any case no later than September 30, 2017, so that  pertinent  information relative to the upcoming state tournament  in St. Point  
in the early months of 2018 may reach your Council in time. 
 
Fraternally, 
 
 
William (Bill) Plante, State Bowling Committee Secretary/Treasurer 
1820 Hagen Street 
Wisconsin Rapids, WI  54495 
 
 
Council (Name, Number & City)  
 
____________________________________________________ 
 
 
Bowling Chairman_________________________________Email__________________________ 
 
 
Address_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
City, State, Zip_________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
Phone ______________________________GK Signature_______________________________ 
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Reprint from article on Supreme website—visit  
www.kofc.org to learn how your council can contribute. 

In a move that will give many Christians and other 
religious minorities in Iraq hope for the future, the 
Knights of Columbus will raise and donate $2 million to 
save Karamdes, a predominantly Christian town on the 
Nineveh Plain which was liberated from ISIS late last 
year. 

The Knights’ action will move hundreds of families from 
minority religious communities in Iraq – especially 
Christians – back to the homes from which they were 
evicted by ISIS in summer, 2014. 

The Knights’ action matches a similar donation by the 
government of Hungary, which recently donated $2 
million to save another predominantly Christian town, 
Teleskov. About 1,000 families have now moved back to 
that town, providing proof that such actions can actually 
work in  returning Christian populations to pre-ISIS levels 
in the region. 

Like the government of Hungary, the Knights will partner 
in this resettlement and rebuilding effort with the 
Archdiocese of Erbil, which is currently housing the 
largest population of Christian refugees in Iraq, including 
many of the residents of Karamdes. 

“The terrorists desecrated churches and graves and looted 
and destroyed homes,” said Supreme Knight Carl 
Anderson during his annual report at the Knights of 
Columbus 135th Supreme Convention. “Now we will 
ensure that hundreds of Christian families driven from 
their homes can return to these two locations and help to 
ensure a pluralistic future for Iraq.” 

The Knights are urging K of C councils, parishes or other 
Church groups, and individuals to help by donating 
$2,000 – the approximate cost of resettling one family. 
Just a thousand such donations would be sufficient to 
reach the $2 million goal. The rebuilding work will begin 
this week and money will begin flowing to the project 
immediately. 

Urging the Knights to get behind this historic new 
initiative, Anderson paraphrased the words invoked by 
Winston Churchill in 1940: “Put your confidence in us … 
We shall not fail or falter, we shall not weaken or tire. We 

 
(Continued on page 13) 

$2 MILLION WILL HELP RECONSTRUCT AND RESETTLE KARAMDES, A TOWN ON THE 
NINEVEH PLAIN DESTROYED BY ISIS 



Wisconsin Knights of  Columbus  Notes  13 November 2017 

 

Wisconsin Knights of Columbus 2017 - 2018 Scheduled Degrees are posted on the State Website! 
 

http://www.kofcknights.org/StateCouncilSite/degreeSchedule.asp?CN=US&ST=WI 
 

(Contact State Secretary Jack Wrbanich for help in posting your degrees - jwrbanich@wikofc.com) 
 

District Deputies log on to: http://kofcknights.org/DistrictDeputy/  
to schedule your council’s Admissions Degrees!! 

State Chaplain  
Vr. Rev. Richard  Heilman 
3673 County Road P 
Cross Plains, WI 53528 
(608)798-4644 
rheilman@wikofc.com 
 

State Deputy 
Timothy J. Guski 
E5618 County Rd V 
Ridgeland, WI 54763 
(715) 821-5295 
tguski@wikofc.com 
 

State Secretary 
Jack V. Wrbanich 
3152 Barley Circle 
Green Bay, WI 54311 
(920) 465-3485 
jwrbanich@wikofc.com 
 

State Treasurer 
Patrick Reiff  
PO Box 340757 
Milwaukee, WI 53234 
(414) 327-0821 
preiff@wikofc.com 
 

State Advocate 
 Michael Tomsyck 
957 Kimberton Court 
Sun Prairie, WI 53590 
(608) 837-9324 
mtomsyck@wikofc.com 
 

State Warden 
John Booth 
710 Dundee Ave. 
River Falls, WI 54022 
(715) 426-5800 
jbooth@wikofc.com 
 

Immediate PSD 
Ronald F. Faust 
2129 Caesar St 
Cross Plains, WI 53528 
(608) 225-7281 
rfaust@wikofc.com 
 

December 2017 Newsletter & Badger Bulletin submissions are due to State Secretary Jack Wrbanich 
by  

December 8, 2017  
Email submissions to jwrbanich@wikofc.com 

 

Submit 2nd & 3rd Degree Request Forms to: 
 

 Contact SK Michael Jordan 920.858-7709 e-mail: michael.jordan@luvata.com 
 

Download your form from the State Website 

Don’t forget to send in your Form 450 after each Degree to: 
 membershiprecords@kofc.org 

forms@wikofc.com 
General	Agent	and	Field	Agent	

will give you the tools and together we will finish the job.” In the same report, Supreme Knight Anderson also 
announced that the K of C would partner with the U.S 
 Conference of Catholic Bishops on a “Week of Awareness” for persecuted Christians beginning Nov. 26. 

Since 2014, the Knights’ Christian Refugee Relief Fund has donated more than $13 million for humanitarian 
assistance primarily in Iraq, Syria and the surrounding region. The Knights’ documentation of ISIS’ atrocities and 
advocacy on behalf of Christians and other religious minorities in the Middle East were decisive in the 2016 decision 
of former U.S. Secretary of State John Kerry to declare as genocide the treatment of Christians and other religious 
minorities in the region. This designation was reaffirmed by Secretary of State Rex Tillerson last week. 

One hundred percent of the money raised will be used for this project. Knights of Columbus Charities, Inc. is 
recognized by the Internal Revenue Service as a charitable organization under section 501(c)(3) of the Internal 
Revenue Code. Donations can be made at www.christiansatrisk.org or by calling 1-800-694-5713. Donations are tax 

(Continued from page 12) - Saving a town 
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Wisconsin Knights In Action 

Honor Flight last night. Assembly 3210 
members presented a check in the amount 
of $750.00 to Honor Flight Board member 
Chris Charney as members of the Color 
Corp looked on. The money given was 
raised at the September 23, 2017 brat fry  

Patriotic Rosary - Assembly 3210 held at 
Saint Veronica's Church. Thank you to all 
who both participated and attended. 
Special thanks to Clare Urben and Nels 
Petersen who led the singing.  
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Wisconsin Knights In Action 

                                                                 “Strike Out Hunger” 
 

Knights of Columbus Council 614 Our Lady of Lourdes, Most Blessed Sacrament and St Jude Parishes held their 4th 
Annual 9 Pin Bowling Tournament on Sunday November 5th2017. This year’s event was held at Rev’s Bowl Bar & 
Grill 275 N Washburn St, Oshkosh, WI 54904. Pictured is Glenn S. Grothman (on the left) a Republican member of 
the U.S. House of Representatives from Wisconsin's 6th congressional district, shown handing Ten year old Lauren 
Stack (pictured in the middle), the awards for the bowler with the “Biggest Heart” helping raise funds for the food 
pantries by participating in the Knights 9 pin tap tournament, “Strike Out Hunger”.  Pictured also is William Albrecht 
(pictured on the right) who is a member of the board for the Oshkosh Area Pantry. The tournament was a great 
success raising $1000 for the area pantries. 
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Wisconsin Knights In Action 

Th_  Wis]onsin St[t_  Golf Tourn[m_nt will \_ r_turning to th_ Northwoo^s  
 

in 2018! 
 

On  S[tur^[y Jun_ 9th [n^ Sun^[y Jun_ 10th , th_ F[th_r Do^g_ Coun]il 
7827  in Woo^ruff will \_ hosting th_ St[t_ Golf Tourn[m_nt [t Trout  L[k_ 

Golf Cours_ in @r\or Vit[_, Wi.   
 

Mor_ inform[tion will \_ ]oming soon on th_   
Wi St[t_ K of C W_\sit_  


